
The Village Quilter 
Guild Programs and Workshops, 2013/2014… 
Workshop sign up contact:   Andrini Lilly           760.533.6443 

 
 
Meeting: No Meeting in November 
 
December Pot Luck Meeting 
 
 
 
Looking ahead:  
 
Be sure to stop by my table for the new workshop brochure.  
  
January: Member Trunk show 
 
February: Nancy Ota, Sashiko 
 
March: David Taylor: (Fri.) Basic Machine Applique,  
         (Sat.) Precision Machine Piecing 
 
David Taylor’s classes are filling up, 14 spaces left.  
After January 1st we will open up registration to  
non-Guild members.  
  
 
April: Terrie Linn Kygar: Creative Quilts from your Crayon  Box 
  
May: Sally Schneider: Happy Days 
 
 

 
 

Workshops will be held at: Fallbrook Senior Center,  
399 Heald Lane, Fallbrook CA 
 9:00AM to 3:00 PM 
Contact Andrina Lilly  760-533-6443 
 
 
 
 

 

Please be set up and ready to start at 9:00AM 
$30 for members, $40 for non-members.. 
Bring lunch and drink if desired. 
 



President’s Message—November 2013 
I have the greatest news! Ladies we’re back in business! We have been given our non-profit status 
by the State of California and the IRS. The request to have the raffle was sent to the Department of 
Justice on October 11, 2014, so we should get the go ahead soon. Special thanks to Marie     
Sundsboe who served as the “Initial agent for service” and has worked to hard to ensure this was 
accomplished. 

I went to the latest Southern California Council of Quilt Guild meeting. We were given lots of ideas 
for games. This December meeting should be a blast! Be sure to check the newsletter to get the 
latest   updates for the last meeting of the calendar year. 

The last Executive Board meeting was at Quilter’s Cottage. Thank you Jan and Diane for being   
gracious hosts. We discussed several suggested changes in the bylaws. Don’t panic, nothing is set 
in stone.  During the January meeting we will have an open discussion and hold a vote by the     
general membership before any changes are made. Therefore your attendance is very important if 
you want to have any input in these issues. I will itemize all the suggestions in the December   
Newsletter so you have time to review them before the meeting. I’m sure more issues will arise   
between now and then, so I am going to wait so I have all suggestions. 

The next Executive Board meeting will be at the “Grape Cafe” 119 N. Main Street in Fallbrook, at 
10:00.AM on December 13.   Because of the location we request that you RSVP to me, if you plan 
to attend. 

A special welcome to our new members and guests. Thank you to all of that are volunteering to help 
at the Quilt Show, I saw lots of hands springing into action - that was wonderful. 

If you missed the last meeting, the Guild received an award from California 67th District Assembly-
woman Marie Waldron’s office for 25 years of community service. We were honored that Jessie Lee, 
one of the founding members was there to participate. Nice work ladies! 

Sorry I won’t be at the show, I had this trip planned before I took office. I know it’s gonna be great. 
Take lots of pictures and post them on our Facebook Page. 

As the Holidays approach please keep one thing in mind. Money cannot buy happiness .. but it can 
buy fabric! 

Happy Quilting 

Sharon Baker        ………       Bakegold@msn.com 
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 Ladies, 
 
 Please remember to wear your Fallbrook Quilt Guild NAME TAG to the show! 
 Please do not make the ladies who are volunteering at the admissions desk 
 have to be the ‘bad cop’ and make you pay because you did not wear your 
 badge.  They will NOT have a list of who had paid and who has not.  The 
 ONLY way that you get in FREE is to WEAR your name tag.  Otherwise,  
 YOU PAY!!! 
 
 We want everyone at the show to see how wonderful our members are and 
 we want them to KNOW who you are by your name tag!  So, please wear it 
 proudly!  This is a great event to attract new members.  Please be  
 welcoming to all the folks at the show and be sure to ask at least one     
 person that you don’t know if they might be interested in being a guest at a 
 meeting!   We’ll have guest passes at the front desk. Thanks for helping to 
 grow our Guild! 
 
Remember, no Thursday evening meeting this month—enjoy the show and we’ll get back   
together for the Pot Luck in December! 
 
Susie and Jo Anne, Membership 
 

Thanks to Fallbrook Merchants for Displaying Quilts in  
Store Windows During the Fall Faire!! 

 
As part of publicity for the Quilt Show, we asked merchants on Main Street  
to display a few of the quilts we will auction at the show. These are  
merchants and organizations who kindly agreed to display auction quilts in  
their windows from Sept 30 to Oct 8:  

    
       Anna’s Salon, Chamber of Commerce, Gem & Mineral Museum,  

Country   Porch, Legacy Community Foundation, Mostly Windows, Labors of Love,  
Dominicks,  Salon One, Murphy & Murphy, The Artery, Upscale Nails,        
Main Street Shoes, Classic Flooring,  She She La, Broken Chair, and the         

Jewelry Connection. 
 

We received many positive comments from visitors on Oct 6th as they strolled into and past 
our booth. 
 
Next time you patronize one of these businesses, please let them know the Guild appreciates 
their support. 
 
Louise Cobb 
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Quilt Show News 

We’re now counting down the days until our biennial quilt                
show. You should plan to deliver your quilts to JoAnn Rego  
on either of these two days:  
  * Tuesday, November 5 between 3:00 PM and 6:00 PM, or  
  * Wednesday, November 6 between noon and 4:00 PM.  
 
If neither of these days work for you, please contact JoAnn direct to 
make separate arrangements. Please fold your quilts wrong side out, 
with the upper right corner (as you are looking at the back of the 
quilt) on top. 
 
The big day for set‐up is Thursday, November 7, 2013. Those of you 
working on various committees for that day should already know where 
and when you need to be at the church. 

One change is that the Vendors will not have access to their space in 
the Chapel building until 12:30. All the other areas should be        
accessible by 8:00 AM. The pipe and drape framework should be        
completed by 10:00 AM so that quilts can be delivered and the hanging 
of quilts process can begin. 

Please pay careful attention to the instructions given for Set‐Up and 
Take‐Down; things will be easier for everyone if you do so. On     
Saturday, quilts will not be released to you until after 5:00 PM and 
you MUST have your receipt with you. 

Set‐up should be complete by 4 or 5:00 PM. At that time the Photogra‐
phy committee can begin/continue taking photos of the quilts. The 
Camper Security folks will be there; they will enter the church with 
anyone wants to go in; I’ve been told that should not happen. 

Please remember to WEAR YOUR NAMETAG on Friday and Saturday. You will 
have to pay the entry fee of $7.00 (or $6.00 if you have the $1.00 off 
coupon) if you are not wearing your name tag. 

The show will be wonderful as always, and that is a tribute to all of 
you who submit quilts and who help on the committees. Thanks go to 
everyone who has participated. 

Sandy Scott 

Quilt Show Chair 
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 HOSPITALITY 

 What a wonderful time we had at the last Quilt Guild meeting. 
 There was so much fun and laughing, visiting and catching up,  we   
 loved it all! We are so grateful for all the terrific ladies that take  the 
 time out of their busy lives to bring refreshments to the meeting. 
 It adds joy to the break (for those of you who love snacks, you 
 know what we mean). 

This month we would like to thank the following gals for the delicious spread for our 
October meeting: Linda Kacirek, Ann Turley, Shirley Fleming, Rosalie Mikelson,   
Linda Flynn, Donna Johnson and a special 'Thank you' to Marj Freda...as we left her 
out at the meeting . 

There will be no need for refreshments in November, as we will have our Quilt Show 
in place of the meeting. December will be our Pot Luck Christmas dinner and we will 
send a food breakdown in the next Newsletter. But...we only have 2 people signed up 
for January. We know that's a way away, but if you could think about bringing some-
thing in Jan., it would be great! 

Thanks from your Hospitality Team:   

Tina Rainey  and Betsy Shirkey  

FALLBROOK QUILT GUILD  EXECUTIVE BOARD      2013– 2014 
President Sharon Baker bakegold@msn.com 
1st Vice President Andrina Lilly                               andrina@cox.net 
2nd Vice President Ann Turley ann@annturley.info  
Secretary  Sylvia Williams sylview@roadrunner.com 
Treasurer Cheryl Jeter              imasor@msn.com 
Ways and Means Anne Ondraka aondraka@sbcglobal.net 
Membership (Chair) Susie Alderson                    susiealderson23@gmail.com  
  (CoChair) JoAnn Russell Jruss86965@aol.com 
Newsletter Editor Diane Trappen quiltdlt@aol.com 



6  

 

QUILT GUILD HONORED FOR CONTRIBUTIONS OF TIME AND  
                       TALENT TO ARMED FORCES! 
 
Jon Aasted, aide to California Legislature Assemblywoman,  
Marie Waldron, 67th Assembly District, presented the Fallbrook  
Quilt Guild with a Certificate of Recognition for outstanding  
community service in recognition of generous contributions of time  
and talent to our armed forces and sharing the love of quilting with  
the community for 25 years.  
 
  Sharon Baker, current president of the Guild, and Ann Turley,  
  Second Vice President, accepted the award.    
 
  Jessie Lee, a charter member of the Fallbrook Quilt Guild, was 
  also honored. 
 
 Louise Cobb 

FQG PARTICIPATION IN FALL FAIRE WAS A BIG SUCCESS  

 The Fallbrook Fall Faire on Oct 6 was 
very successful for the Guild. We gained 
a lot of publicity for our Nov. Quilt Show 
through the display of auction quilts in 
Main Street merchant’s windows. We   
also handed out hundreds of flyers to  
visitors to our booth in front of Labors of 
Love and our quilting demonstrations in 
the Art  Studio on Alvarado. Many local      
merchants are also still offering the flyers 
in their stores. 
 
Thanks to ALL of YOU who led these  
efforts and everyone who pitched in. It 
was truly a group effort!! 

Also a BIG thanks to everyone who so 
generously donated handmade goods 
that we sold in the booth. Our sales  
totaled $741.00. The remainder of the 
goods will be in the Auction or the  
Boutique at the quilt show so it is a big 
win for the Guild. 
 
SEE YOU AT THE SHOW!  
 
Shirley and Louise 



7  

 

 Off the Beaten Path II  
by The Paradise Textile Artists  

 
Mission Trails Regional Park/Visitor Center Art Gallery  
One Father Junipero Serra Trail  
San Diego, CA 92119              619-688-3280  
 
Visitor Center Hours: 9:00 a.m. — 5:00 p.m. daily  
 

October 19 – November 15, 2013  
Artist’s Reception:  

Sunday, October 27, 1:00—4:00 p.m.  

 
 Noreen Ring 

Kathleen McCabe  

Lori Anderson 

Janice Pennington 

Mary Tabar 

Heather Urquhart 

Barbara Friedman 
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THE VILLAGE QUILTER 
FALLBROOK QUILT GUILD 

P.O. BOX 1704 
FALLBROOK, CA 92088 

Website 
www.fallbrookquiltguild.com  

DON’T FORGET… 

FQG name tag 
Block of the month  
Show and tell quilts 
Quilts of Love 
Library books due 
Door prizes by  Nov/Dec  birthday girls  

Greet guests, invite a friend 

Chat with new people and            
show them around! 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY  
NOVEMBER 
1 Sandy Scott 
2 Jan Conklin 
5         Laura Small 
6 Linda Flynn 
13 Karen Wilson 
20 Jo Anne Russell 
21 Elvia Dawson 
21 Michelle Wood 
22 Jan Gates 
29 Ann Turley 
30 Marj Freda  
 
DECEMBER 
4 Andrina Lilly 
5 Rosalie Mikelson 
7 Jewell Burke 
10 Rose Marie Bates 
11 Betsy Shirkey 
12 Cheryl Jeter 
29 Diane Trappen 
30 Linda Palmer 

FIRST CLASS MAIL 

NO MEETING IN NOVEMBER 
 
Next Meeting:  Thur., Dec. 5 at 
6:00pm at the Fallbrook   
Community Center.  Corner of   
Fallbrook Street and Heald. 


